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Forest Service, USDA § 211.5 

(A) Jurisdiction of and condition of 
title to lands administered as part of 
the National Forest System. 

(B) All encumbrances on National 
Forest System lands. 

(C) All partial interests administered 
by the Forest Service on other lands. 

(D) All use restrictions, withdrawals, 
and special designated areas on Na-
tional Forest System lands. 

(E) The acreage of National Forest 
System lands, including riparian lands. 

(ii) A master Land Status File, from 
which the agency data for the Atlas is 
derived and which includes the fol-
lowing: 

(A) Discrete title files of each land-
ownership adjustment. 

(B) The original authorizing docu-
ments establishing or adjusting Na-
tional Forest System lands and inter-
ests therein. 

(C) Withdrawals, use restrictions, and 
special designated areas on National 
Forest System lands. 

(D) Other information as deemed nec-
essary. 

(iii) Such reporting systems as are 
needed to provide title or status re-
ports. 

(2) Display of Information. Informa-
tion in the system may be collected 
and maintained in narrative, graphic, 
tabular, or other form and may be en-
tered into and maintained in auto-
mated systems as well as produced in 
paper form in accordance with such ad-
ministrative direction as the Chief of 
the Forest Service or Regional For-
esters may establish. 

(b) Availability. A Land Status Atlas 
shall be maintained at each National 
Forest administrative unit or subunit, 
such as Ranger Districts or National 
Recreation Area offices. Each Regional 
Office shall maintain copies of the 
Atlas for all National Forests within 
that Region. Related land title and re-
alty records for each National Forest 
System unit shall be maintained at the 
administrative headquarters of that 
unit. The Land Status Atlas and such 
title and realty records as are held at 
an administrative unit shall be avail-
able for public inspection. 

[56 FR 29181, June 26, 1991, as amended at 59 
FR 2987, Jan. 20, 1994] 

PART 211—ADMINISTRATION 

Subpart A—Cooperation 

Sec. 
211.1–211.2 [Reserved] 
211.3 Cooperation with State officers. 
211.4 Cooperation for fire prevention and 

control. 
211.5 Emergency fire suppression assistance. 
211.6 Cooperation in forest investigations or 

the protection, management, and im-
provement of the National Forest Sys-
tem. 

Subpart B [Reserved] 

AUTHORITY: 16 U.S.C. 472, 498, 551. 

Subpart A—Cooperation 
§§ 211.1–211.2 [Reserved] 

§ 211.3 Cooperation with State officers. 
All forest officers will cooperate with 

State officials, insofar as practicable, 
to enforce State fire, game, and health 
laws. They are authorized to accept ap-
pointments, without compensation, as 
deputy State fire wardens, game war-
dens, and/or health officers whenever in 
the judgment of the Chief of the Forest 
Service the performance of the duties 
required by these offices will not inter-
fere with their duties as Federal forest 
officers. 

[1 FR 1261, Aug. 15, 1936] 

§ 211.4 Cooperation for fire prevention 
and control. 

The Forest Service shall, whenever 
possible, and is hereby authorized to 
enter into such agreements with pri-
vate owners of timber, with railroads, 
and with other industrial concerns op-
erating in or near the national forests 
as will result in mutual benefit in the 
prevention and suppression of forest 
fires: Provided, That the service re-
quired of each party by such agree-
ments shall be in proportion to the 
benefits conferred. 

[1 FR 1261, Aug. 15, 1936] 

§ 211.5 Emergency fire suppression as-
sistance. 

(a) Definitions. For the purpose of this 
subpart these definitions apply: 

(1) Prescribed fire means a fire burn-
ing under a set of specified conditions 
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